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generated at the February 28th Board meeting 
4.5.19

At the Board meeting on February 28, 2019 Board members engaged in extensive discussion 
regarding process ideas for outreach and inclusion regarding the name of the district. This 
discussion included a number of concrete proposals:

● A survey of the entire community
● A committee of some type to manage the process, or be involved with parts of the 

process
● A Board subcommittee to select a citizens committee
● A resolution that commits the Board to change the name of the district and of Dixie 

Elementary School, with amendments that include 100% of the cost will be privately 
financed, details regarding and outreach, and others possible

● Notice provided to community members with key relevant information and ways to be 
involved

Any of these proposals can be brought back for discussion and consideration, adapted, or 
combined with other proposals. Board members can also bring new ideas or proposals for 
discussion or consideration.


